## WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION

12th Floor, Building of the Ministry of Health & Medical Education, Simaye-Iran Street, Phase 5, Shahrak-e-Qods, Tehran-1467664961 Islamic Republic of Iran

P.O.Box: Telephone: Fax: E-mail:

14665-1565 (+9821) 88363979, 88363980, 88363718 (+9821) 88364100

whoteh@ira.emro.who.int



دفتــر نماینــدگی در ایــران، تهــران ۱۶۶۷۶۶٤۹۶۱، شهــــــــرک فــدس (عرب)، فـــــاز ینـج، خیبابسان سیمسای ایسسران، ساختسسمان وزارت پبداشست درمسان و آمسوزش پسزشسکی

12990-1090

ለለዮጵ የዓሃዓ , ለለ۳ፉ የዓለ- , ለለኖፉ የሃነለ

whoteh@ira.emro.who.int

Ref. WR/IRN/03/10

File: WHOCC 2020

29 March 2020

Designation of Medical Ethics and History of Medicine Research Center, Tehran University of Medical Sciences as WHOCC for Bioethics

Dear Dr Karimi,

I am pleased to share with you herewith attached copy of the letter received from Dr Ahmed Salim Al-Mandhari, the WHO Regional Director for the Eastern Mediterranean, addressed to your goodself. The letter concerns designation of Medical Ethics and History of Medicine Research Center, Tehran University of Medical Sciences as WHO Collaborating Centre for Bioethics effective 31 March 2020.

I would like to congratulate you on this designation and wish you best of luck and success.

Looking forward to our continuous collaboration

Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Christoph Hamelmann WHO Representative

Dr Abbas Karimi Chancellor Tehran University of Medical Sciences

Cc:

Dr Bagher Larijani

Director

WHOCC on Bioethis

Dr Mohsen Asadi Lari

Director General for International Affairs

MOHME, I.R.Iran

Encls. as stated above